Town of Stratton Board of Selectmen

March 16, 2018

The Selectmen met as warned at 6:00pm on Friday, March 16, 2018 at the Stratton Town Office to discuss employee issues.

Present: Al Dupell, Larry Bills, Greg Marcucci, Chris Liller, and Clerk Kent Young.

Al Dupell called the meeting to order. He asked for a motion to enter Executive Session to discuss personnel issues. Chris Liller so moved. Greg Marcucci seconded – all concurred. The board invited Kent Young to attend the session. The Selectmen entered an Executive Session at 6:05pm.

At 6:30pm, Larry Bills moved to exit Executive Session. Greg Marcucci seconded. All concurred. The Executive Session ended – no decisions were made.

Al Dupell asked for a motion to recess the meeting to Monday, March 19, 2018 at 7:00pm at the Stratton Town Office. Greg Marcucci so moved. Larry Bills seconded – all concurred.

March 19, 2018, 7:00pm: The meeting reconvened. Al Dupell called the meeting to order.

Present: Al Dupell, Chris Liller, Greg Marcucci, Kevin Robinson, Ralph Staib, Helen Staib and Kent Young.

Al Dupell asked for a motion to enter Executive Session to discuss personnel issues. Chris Liller so moved. Greg Marcucci seconded. All concurred. The Selectmen invited Clerk, Kent Young to attend the session and asked that the Staibs step out momentarily. The Executive session commenced.

At 7:16pm, the Selectmen invited Ralph and Helen Staib to attend the session.

At 7:30pm, Greg Marcucci motioned to end the Executive Session. Kevin Robinson seconded. All concurred and the Executive Session ended.

Ralph Staib submitted a letter stating that it is his intention to resign as Stratton's Road Foreman and from the Road Crew, effective October 26, 2018, as he had previously suggested.

At 7:35, Greg Marcucci moved to adjourn. Kevin Robinson seconded. All concurred and the meeting adjourned.

Minutes by:

David Kent Young

Town Clerk